
 

         

 

 
RAFFLES GIRLS’ PRIMARY SCHOOL 
  21 Hillcrest Road, Singapore 289072. Tel: 64684377   Fax: 6469 2024 

 

RGPS/N24/P1/006 

 

6 March 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Guardian 
 
2024 P1 MARCH CIRCULARS 
 
The upcoming March holidays will be from 9 March to 17 March, and we wish all a restful 
break. We will see all students back in school on 18 March to start off Term 2. 
 
In this set of circulars, you will find the information on the following programmes. Please refer 
to the table below for a list of circulars which you will be receiving. We seek your cooperation 
to follow up accordingly and adhere to the submission dates.  
 
If you require any clarifications, you may contact the General Office at 6468 4377 or email the 
teacher-in-charge as indicated accordingly. 
 

S/N Item Remarks 

1. Inspiring English Teacher Award 2024 Please refer to the 
attached PDF. 
Deadline by 6pm 25 
March 2024 

2. Traffic Advisory  

3. Parent Teacher Conference Booking starts on 21 
March 

4. Value Ü Programme 2024  

5. P1 Odd Socks Day 3 April 

6. Invitation for Video Submission of RGPS Got Talent for 
P1 

Deadline for submission 
is on 24 March 

7. Waiting Areas Within the School for Parents/Guardian With effect from 18 
March 

8. Parent Support Services- Triple P Seminar Series   

 
 
Thank you. 
 
Your Partner in Education 
Mrs Elaine Quek 
Principal   



 

1. Inspiring Teacher of English Award 2024 
 
The Inspiring Teacher of English Award is a national award for English teachers in Singapore 
schools, that acknowledges teachers who ignite a love for the English language and are 
effective in helping their students speak and write accurately.  We invite you to nominate 
outstanding English Language teachers for this award. Nomination forms can be downloaded 
via this link http://goodenglish.org.sg.  Nominations for the Inspiring Teacher of English Award 
may be sent to the Principal via the General Office by 6pm on 25 March 2024. 
 
For any enquiries, do contact the General Office at 6468 4377. 
 
 
2. Traffic Advisory 
 
We have observed a disturbing trend around Watten Estate involving parents who park their 
vehicles to drop off their daughters in the morning.  It has come to our attention that some 
drivers leave their engines running while waiting for their daughters and an accompanying 
adult to walk to school and for that accompanying adult to walk back to the car. This practice 
is causing significant congestion along Watten Road and Watten Rise, disrupting the smooth 
flow of traffic in these narrow roads. This also poses a safety risk to our students, other road 
users and residents.  
 
To alleviate this issue, we strongly discourage parking along Watten Road and Watten Rise. 
If you do find a parking space that does not obstruct traffic, please switch off your engines if 
you are waiting inside your vehicles.  It is important to note that according to the Environmental 
Protection and Management (Vehicular Emissions) Regulations, it is illegal to leave engines 
idling when vehicles are stationary for reasons other than traffic conditions. By leaving engines 
idling, drivers not only contribute to air pollution and climate change but also violate the law. 
 
We sincerely appreciate your cooperation in keeping the roads safe for our girls and other 
road users. Let us work together to maintain a smooth and safe traffic flow in our community. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
3. P1 to P6 Parent-Teacher Conference (PTC) on 11 April, Thursday (8.30am to 3.30pm) 
 

i. The school believes in the importance of maintaining a close working partnership with our 
parents/guardian for the growth of our students and has established different channels to 
communicate with you. 
 
We have organised Parent-Teacher Meetings at the beginning of the year to brief you on 
school matters. Subject teachers also used Parents Gateway (PG) to update you regularly 
on subject matters. Form and subject teachers will also call or email you to discuss about 
your child’s/ward’s growth and progress in school. 

 
We will continue to leverage on the strong partnership with parents/guardian in our 
upcoming Parent-Teacher Conference (PTC) on Thursday, 11 April 2024, from 8.30am to 
3.30pm. All parents are invited to meet the Form Teacher in the upcoming PTC. All 
students need not attend school on that day. 

 
ii. The focus of the upcoming PTC is your child’s/ward’s holistic development as the 

wellbeing of our students is of paramount importance. During this conference, you will 
have the opportunity to interact and dialogue with the Form Teacher about your 
child’s/ward’s holistic development. The Form Teacher is a key figure in our pastoral 
system who takes the class for weekly CCE/FTGP lessons, conducts termly check-in 
surveys and engages in one-to-one dialogue session(s) with your child/ward. The Form 

http://goodenglish.org.sg/inspiring-teacher-of-english-award/nomination-information


 

Teacher will also share your child’s/ward’s character strengths to help you better support 
her in developing her social and emotional resilience. 
 

iii. You will receive an invitation via PG from your child’s/ward’s Form Teacher on 20 March 
to book an appointment with him/her via PG from 21 March (8.00am) to 28 March 
(11.30pm). We appeal to parents/guardian to keep the discussion to a maximum of 15 
minutes to allow other parents/guardian to meet the teachers punctually. 
 

iv. PTC will be conducted via video conferencing (Zoom). If you are unable to set up Zoom 
or meet via video conferencing, please email the respective Form Teacher to make 
alternative arrangements. 
 

v. Lunch break for teachers will be from 11.30am to 12.30pm on 11 April. 
 

 
4. RGPS Value Ü Programme 2024 
 
The RGPS Value Ü programme, previously known as Value Sharing programme, will be 

implemented from Term 2, Week 1. The main objective of this programme is to encourage 

students to appreciate the authentic application of the RGPS values in their daily school life.  

Value Ü also aims to promote students’ voice and empowerment by giving our students the 

platform to show appreciation and give recognition to their fellow schoolmates. We hope that 

through the sharing with and recognition from their peers, students will be encouraged to 

consistently display the RGPS values through their actions. 

Students will be rostered by their Form Teachers to speak to their classmates about the values 

assigned to them. This will be conducted in their classrooms every Tuesday morning before 

assembly, or during CCE-FTGP lesson time. 

Students can login to SLS to refer to the sample scripts to prepare their scripts for their sharing 

session. P3 - P6 Students are encouraged to submit their scripts via the link on SLS and stand 

a chance to have their sharing featured on the RGPS Values Wall. P1 and P2 students can 

submit their scripts in the Value Ü box in the general office.  

Apart from peers, teachers will also give recognition to students who display the school values 

and contribute to a caring culture by affirming their actions. Students can look forward to 

reading these notes of affirmation on the CCE noticeboards.  

Please encourage your child/ward to participate actively in this programme. We look forward 

to your partnership and support for this programme.  

For any enquiries, please contact Ms Cassandra Quek (SH-CCE) at 

quek_sock_cheng@schools.gov.sg 

 
 
5. Odd Socks Day 

 
Our school will be commemorating Odd Socks Day! This is in line with our school’s initiative 
‘That’s Not COOL’ which aims to perpetuate a caring and enabling school environment. ‘That’s 
Not COOL’ is an upstream effort to have a greater awareness on what are cool (e.g. kind, 
well-meaning or gracious) and uncool behaviours (e.g. hurtful, mean or impolite). 

Odd Socks Day is not only a great way to express one’s uniqueness, but it is also a platform 
to embrace differences and be kind. Our main objective is to remind the students to think about 
their words before they say them and their effect on others. It is an opportunity to encourage 
students to express themselves and celebrate their individuality. Matching socks are usually 

mailto:quek_sock_cheng@schools.gov.sg


 

the norm, however, on Odd Socks Day this rule no longer applies. Students can bring a 
combination of any sock colour or design. 

To make this initiative a success, we strongly encourage the students to bring their unique 
socks and they will be wearing it together as a class at the start of the day. 

Odd Socks Day will be held on 3 April, Wednesday (Term 2 Week 3).  

On that day, we will be giving out cool treats to students at the ‘That’s Not COOL’ corner during 
their recess timings. Students simply need to ensure that they are wearing odd socks and 
bring along a friend to complete a task in order to claim the free ice cream*. It will be on a first 
come first serve basis. While stocks last!  

We seek your assistance to remind your child/ward in bringing her unique socks to school on 
that day and support ‘That’s Not COOL’ initiative. Students are encouraged to bring their 
unique socks and they will be wearing it together as a class at the start of the day. At the end 
of the school day, students will put on their white school socks before dismissal. 

For any enquiries, do contact Ms Shaheda Salim (shaheda_salim@schools.gov.sg) or Ms 
Victoria Chua (victoria_chua_pei_chern@schools.gov.sg). 

(*The ice cream contains milk but it does not contain nuts. However, if your child/ward has 
any food allergy, please advise her not to consume the ice cream.) 

 
 

6. Invitation for Video Submission of RGPS Got Talent for P1 and P2 (2024) 
 
RGPS Got Talent is a platform for all students who wish to showcase their talents. Over the 
years, we have had many performances ranging from music to literal art forms. We are very 
encouraged by the enthusiastic response of our students in the participation of RGPS Got 
Talent. All interested students are welcome to submit recorded videos of their performances.  
 
Please take note of the following: 

1) RGPS Got Talent is open to all P1 and P2 students. 
2) This event is not a competition. However, certificates of appreciation will be given to 

all selected applicants. 
3) The RGPS Got Talent performances will be showcased LIVE. 
4) Only shortlisted applicants will be notified. 
5) The performance can be solo, in pairs or maximum of 3 in a group. 
6) As the performance showcase is held during school assembly, we regret to inform that 

we are unable to invite parents to watch the performance. There will also be no live 
streaming or video recording of the performances. Thank you for your kind 
understanding. 

 
Guidelines for RGPS Got Talent video submission 
 

1) The performance video should not exceed 5 minutes. 

2) Please ensure that the video resolution is good and the student’s face can be seen 
clearly. There should be good lighting so that the student’s face is well-lit in the video.  

3) Please ensure that the audio/music is clear and audible.  
The environment should be quiet to minimise background noise.  

4) For students who are singing a song, please use a minus-1 music track (without 
vocals).  

5) For attire, students will wear the RGPS school uniform (with pinafore).  
Students who are performing dance items may wear their dance costumes.  
Students who have special costumes related to the performance item (e.g. Frozen 
princess costume when singing ‘Let it Go’) can wear it for their performance.  

mailto:shaheda_salim@schools.gov.sg
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6) If the file size is too big to send as an email attachment, please upload it to google 
drive and send us the link via email. 

7) Students should email their entries with the attached videos to 
rgpsgtp1p2@gmail.com   

8) Please send the attachment under the subject heading: child’s/ward’s name, class 
and performance type. E.g. Samantha Lee_3E_Dance 

 
 
Schedule for RGPS Got Talent Performances 
 
There will be 3 RGPS Got Talent performance showcases for P1 and P2 students this year. 
Selected applicants will be scheduled to perform during one of the performances. 
Video submissions will be open from 6 March to 24 March 2024. 
 

Term Performance Dates 
Open for 

submission 
Deadline for 
submission 

Term 2 Week 5 15 April 2024 

6 March 2024 24 March 2024 Term 3 Week 8 12 August 2024 

Term 4 Week 10 11 November 2024 

 
Shortlisted applicants will be informed at least 2 weeks before their RGPS Got Talent 
performance showcase. 
 
For any enquiries regarding RGPS Got Talent, please email Mrs Angelin Chee at 
yeo_xin_yi_angelin@schools.gov.sg 
 
Thank you and we look forward to your child’s/ward’s participation. 

 

 
7. Waiting Areas Within the School for Parents/Guardian 
 
As there are limited sheltered waiting areas outside the school, we would like to invite the 

parents/guardian to wait at the designated Parents’ Waiting Area at the school canteen. Similar 

to the waiting arrangement when there is wet weather, parents/guardian of our Primary 2, 3 

and 4 students will wait at the waiting area near the loading/unloading bay (Image 1) and the 

parents/guardians of the Primary 1, 5 and 6 will wait near the canteen (Image 2). As the 

Primary 1s and 2s will be dismissed earlier, the school would appreciate if the 

parents/guardians of our Primary 5 and 6 students stand at the back to facilitate a smooth 

dismissal process. The safety of our students is of paramount importance to us. Please do not 

block the exit pathways of our students. During rainy days, umbrellas should not be opened 

at the waiting areas. This arrangement will take effect on 18 March 2024. 

 

mailto:rgpsgtp1p2@gmail.com
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8. Parent Support Services - Triple P Seminar Series 

 
We would like to invite you to sign up for a series of seminars delivered by our parenting 
support partner Lakeside Family Services. The series is part of the Positive Parenting 
Programme (Triple P), an evidence-based programme that equips parents with techniques 
to promote their children’s (aged up to 16 years) psychological, social, and emotional 
competence.  

 
The seminar series is offered free of charge and you can choose from three different 
schedules, either participating via Zoom or onsite. 
 

Seminars Dates (2024) Registration Link 

SCHEDULE A - Zoom  
(Tuesdays) 
12:00pm - 1:30 PM (1.5hrs) 

2, 9, 16, April 
http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-
d2024 

SCHEDULE B - Zoom  
(Thursdays) 
8:00pm - 9:30pm (1.5hrs) 

4, 11, 18 April 
http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-
e2024 

SCHEDULE C - Onsite  
(Saturdays)  
9:00am - 11.00am/11.30am 
(1.5/2hrs) 

6 & 13 April 
http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-
f2024 

 
If you are interested in signing up for the Triple P Seminar Series, please refer to the flyer 
below or the respective links in the table above. The seminar topics are listed in the registration 
forms. 
For any enquiries about the programme, do contact pss@lakeside.org.sg. 
 

http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-d2024
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http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-e2024
http://go.gov.sg/lfs-3psem-f2024
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